Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 1st May 2018
Present:  
Thomas Sheard            Chairman
David Wilson                Deputy Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor

Margaret Sheard          Patient Representative
Elaine Ennis                   Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative
David Corrall                Patient Representative

Andrew Athale            Practice Manager
Welcome/Apologies

 Tom Sheard opened the meeting by welcoming the group to the meeting all the members attended.
Items for Discussion 
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The original minutes were incorrect as there was an error with the date of today’s meeting this was amended by Joanne and the group then agreed that the minutes of the previous meeting were correct.  
3. Guest Speaker

Kath Bedford is on leave so it was not possible for her to attend. Tom Sheard had a backup speaker from a stop smoking service booked for the 8th may as originally stated on the minutes but unfortunately was unable to make the 1st May.  Both speakers will attend future meetings.  
4. Action Points from Previous Meeting

       6. E-mails to Patients
Andrew Athale joined the meeting at this point.  The group would like the short message written up by Tom Sheard to be cascaded via e-mail to the patients.  The practice has two secure e-mail addresses which are secure but cannot be used to e-mail patients re updates from the practice.  Andrew is to look into setting up a new e-mail address specifically for this purpose.  It would have to somehow be made clear that the e-mail is not for patients to ask any medical questions and is purely for information only.  He would also need to check if there would be an issue with GDPR.  If the replies from patients become inundated Andrew has asked that the group also look into the responses.
The group have asked if we can condense the size of the short message to A5 size and ask the doctors to distribute the message to our patients.
      7. Telephone Consultations
The patient group are pleased that the telephone consultation idea is going to be implemented.  Tony Ennis had two examples of Dr Ghani ringing him and a friend.  David Corrall had the opposite experience and feels that something he came to see the doctor could have been dealt with over the telephone and wasn’t.  The reason for the difference in how both members were dealt with is due to the process not being implemented fully yet and therefore the group have asked if there could be some consistency in the near future.  The group will discuss this again and get feedback from the members in six months.
 5. Appointment Reminders
The practice previously used a text reminder service called M-jog.  There were several complaints from patients whereas a message was sent to the wrong mobile.  The practice decided that they weren’t going to continue with this service at this time.  Andrew did say that if the practice was going to consider trialing it again the patients would have to consent in writing and we would only be able to message these patients.  Maybe it would be possible to somehow guide patients to consent to this via our website.  Andrew is to compile a list of possible issues and ideas on how to target these issues and e-mail them to the members before the next meeting.  It may also be possible to advertise the text reminder service via the Jayex board and on the back part of the patient’s prescription.  
6. Feedback from the Practice 
The group have asked if an e-mail could be sent regarding any changes in the practice that they should know about.  The group would have liked to be notified that Dr Shad was leaving.  They expressed their thanks to Dr Shad for her service to the patients.  They have also made a suggestion that the practice replace her with another female doctor.
7. Patient Council Meeting/Area Council
The council discussed Pharmacy First.  This is a scheme set up in the hope of reducing the prescribing of over the counter medication.  At present there are 33 minor ailments covered by this however this soon to be changed and only 5 of them will come under the umbrella of Pharmacy First.  

These are as follows:-

Allergies, Earache, Eczema, Scabies and Vaginal Thrush.
The group wonder how the pharmacy will define an allergy and they have also raised concerns that patients won’t pay for over the counter medication when they can get it free from a doctor and therefore will take up appointments.  The group have asked that Dr Ghani attends the next meeting to discuss this.  Joanne to e-mail the old and new Pharmacy first leaflets to the group.  

8. Local Health Fair
There is a Local Health Fair taking place at Priory Campus on Friday 21st September 9:30am – 2:00pm.  Tom Sheard wondered whether it would be a good idea for the group to have a stall and if the Practice could produce some information to handout.  
The group to discuss this more indepth at the next meeting.
Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG
Andrew would like the group to discuss ways of convincing patients to use Pharmacy First and I-Heart Barnsley.
Date and time of future meetings

Tuesday 10th July, 11:30am

Tuesday 11th Sept, 11:30am

